
 STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE: November 1, 2023   
 
RE: 314 Virginia Street (permit application # T2023-0327) 
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Sapodilla tree. 
A site inspection was done and documented the following: 
 

  Tree Species: Sapodilla (Manilkara zapota) 
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Photo of tree canopy, view 1.  



 

Photo of tree trunk and canopy branches, view 1. 



 

Photo of whole  tree showing location, view 2. 
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Photo of tree trunk and canopy branches, view 3. 
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Diameter: 21.9”  
Location: 60% (growing in rear yard area on property line)   
Species: 100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition:  50% (overall condition is fair-tree has not been properly 
maintained, stub cuts, trimming on one side not whole canopy. Some 
termite evidence observed but no live termites and in small area)   
Total Average Value = 70% 
Value x Diameter = 15.3 replacement caliper inches 
 
Note:  A review of additional information from the property 
appraiser’s website and planning department files indicates that the 
tree is actually on the neighboring property.  An email has been 

sent to the property owner at 314 requesting documentation 
showing the tree on their property, or a document from the 
property owner at 316 giving permission for the processing of the 
removal application.    
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Karen DeMaria

From: Karen DeMaria
Sent: Wednesday, November 1, 2023 3:52 PM
To: justbowden@hotmail.com; Sean C
Subject: FW: 314 Virginia Street Tree Removal Application
Attachments: Property cards 314 and 316.pdf; 316 Virginia survey and plans 2006.pdf

JusƟn and Sean: 
 
I am reviewing your applicaƟon to remove the sapodilla tree from 314 Virginia Street.  The file has been tentaƟvely 
placed on the November 13 Tree Commission agenda.  During my review and my site visit, I noƟced that the tree is 
growing in the fence line.  An old survey and plans from 2006 of the property that I found in the Planning Department 
files indicates that the tree is on the neighboring property (see aƩached). Therefore,  I need something in wriƟng from 
the adjacent property owner (316 Virginia‐Dorian Carey) that states he is ok with the removal of the tree.  I need the 
aƩached representaƟon form signed and notarized staƟng that either JusƟn or Sean can represent the tree regarding 
the removal applicaƟon.  If I do not receive this document by noon on November 13, 2023 (the day of the meeƟng), then 
the review of the file by the Tree Commission will be postponed unƟl the document is received. 
 
If you can prove that the tree is wholly located on your property, then the applicaƟon can move forward but I need to 
receive and review the documentaƟon in order to place it in the file.    
 
Sincerely, 
 
Karen 
     
 

Karen DeMaria 
Urban Forestry Manager 

Certified Arborist FL-6585A 

City of Key West 
305-809-3768 
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